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January 13, 2011
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
The enclosed ordinance, if approved, will ratify the one year rollover of the Technical Employees Association (Wastewater Treatment Division, Staff) collective bargaining agreement for the period of January 1, 2011, through December 31, 2011.  This agreement covers 215 employees in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks.

The employees in this bargaining unit provide the technical skills related to the planning, design, engineering and construction of King County’s wastewater treatment services.  King County’s facilities are the most sophisticated wastewater treatment facilities in the northwest region of the United States and our facilities provide wastewater treatment services to the largest population in the region.  The design and construction of these facilities require high levels of design, engineering and project management skills.

The enclosed collective bargaining agreement is a one year rollover that provides for some changes to the parties’ prior agreement.  These include a joint economic analysis of the costs and benefits of the Technical Employees Association’s proposed increase of the Benefit Time cashout provision, updates to the certifications and professional pay designations, the parties’ commitment to participate in a joint salary study for the successor agreement, and a wage settlement for 2011 that does not include a cost of living increase.  The parties have agree to explore whether an increase in Benefit Time cashout will result in more time worked on projects by bargaining unit members with a corresponding decreased reliance on contract workers.
The settlement reached is a product of good faith collective bargaining between King County and the Union.  The agreement compares favorably with other settlements and is within our capacity to finance.  This agreement has been reviewed by the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, Civil Division.

If you have questions, please contact Patti Cole-Tindall, Director, Office of Labor Relations, at

206-296-4273.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy, and Budget

Patti Cole-Tindall, Director, Office of Labor Relations
